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board workshop highlights
President’s Announcements – Bruce Johnson mentioned the proposed bill 
that was recently passed regarding the liquor store. An article about the liquor 
store will follow the Board Workshop highlights in the Tell-E-Gram. If you would 
like more information, please read that article. 

Marketing Q1 Finance Report – James Ivey presented the Marketing Q1 
Financial Report. To see the full breakdown of marketing costs, please view the 
slides on the TVPOA website. If you are interested in a full marketing update, the 
marketing team will present at the Board meeting later this month. 

Kahite Community Center – Bruce Johnson gave an overview the Kahite 
Community Center, including the team charter/members, brief history, 
conceptual design specifications, architect’s conceptual renderings, architect’s 
estimated project cost, and recommendations. The Board voted 7-0 to proceed 
with the following recommendations: 1. Approve Conceptual Design, 2. Authorize 
Engineering Design in 2018 (Included in Current Budget)

If you would like to view the full presentation from the Board workshop, the slides 
can be found on the POA website under the “Board of Directors” section: 
www.tellicovillagepoa.org/images/tellico/pdfs/admin/boardslides.pdf



02

liquor store coming to tellico village 
The Village has been asking for years to have a liquor store in Tellico Village. Several surveys have been 
conducted in the past asking Villagers what specific businesses they would like added to the community. One 
request that continues to arise in these surveys is the addition of a liquor store.

The current law states that a liquor store can only be licensed in an incorporated community and Tellico Village 
is not an incorporated community.  However, an opportunity recently presented itself for the POA to work with 
local and state-level officials who sponsored an amendment to legislation that would allow the POA to own 
and operate a liquor store.  The legislation was passed this week and will become law when signed.  We will be 
evaluating the operational aspects of the project over the next couple of months.

There are two key benefits in adding a liquor store to Tellico Village.  First, it will bring a service to our property 
owners who have repeatedly asked for it.  Second, it will serve as income revenue for Tellico Village and will help 
offset some of the community’s infrastructure costs (ex: maintaining roads). The location of the liquor store has 
not been decided, nor has an opening date been decided.

The Board as a whole feel that this is an exciting opportunity for the community and a win for the County as 
well.  They see this as an example of how the Village can work with State and local governing officials on mutually 
benefiting projects.

As the project progresses, the POA will keep the public updated.
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UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS
astronomy club meeting
The Tellico Village Astronomy Club will meet Wednesday May 2 at 7 p.m. in Room 20 of the Chota Recreation 
Center. Our speaker will be: John  C. Mannone on "Moon Over Boston", the astronomical conditions that had 
a profound effect on American history. John has taught astronomy at the college level and has completed the 
course work for a PhD in physics.

new villagers monthly social
The New Villagers Club holds a Social 5-6.30pm on the first Thursday of every month at Tellico Yacht Club. The 
next Social will be 5pm, Thursday May 3rd at the Yacht Club. New members should arrive at 4.30pm. Visit the 
New Villagers Club website for more information at www.telliconewvillagers.com

american legion post 256 meeting
American Legion Post 256, extends an invitation to all Veterans to join us at our meetings on the 1st Thursday 
of each month, next meeting is May 3rd. The meeting begins at 9 AM and includes a breakfast buffet for $12.00.  
Reservations are required by noon on the Monday prior to the meeting.  Please call Commander Vic Vickery, 
(423) 884-6476 or Adjutant Jim McNeece, (865) 233-5664. Breakfast is followed by an informative guest speaker 
and updates on community and veteran's services projects. Join us in the Fellowship Hall at The First Baptist 
Church of Tellico Village.  For directions and more information visit www.TellicoLakePost256.org

Tellico Village Garden Club will enjoy our Spring potluck luncheon at noon on Thursday, May 3rd at Christ Our 
Savior Lutheran Church on Rte 72. Guest speaker is Stephen Lyn Bales of Iams Nature Center.

tellico village garden club

tellico village naturalists club
The Tellico Village Naturalists Club monthly meeting will be on Monday, May 7th in Room A, Chota Recreation 
Center. Members' social starts at 6pm and the Program meeting starts at 6:30pm. This month's nature topics 
will be "An Intro to Mammals" and "East Tennessee Habitats, Part II". Non-members are welcome to come to the 
Program meeting to learn more about the club. For more information, please visit our public website at: 
www.sites.google.com/view/tvnaturalists-public

hoa social
HOA Social is Tuesday, May 8th, 5:00 – 6:30 PM at the Yacht Club.  Sign up for community events.  Participate in 
the raffle drawing.  Stay for dinner with the group at the Yacht Club, if you choose.  For more information visit:  
www.hoatv.org

Tellico cruising club meeting
The Tellico Cruising Club will hold its monthly meeting on Wednesday, May 9 at the Tellico Village Yacht Club. The 
social hour begins at 5 p.m. with the meeting starting promptly at 6 p.m. All Tellico Lake boaters are welcome. 
Newcomers are welcome. Any questions should be directed to Commander Casey Kelly at 865-458-1928.

Tickets on sale for Tellico Players Neil Simon comedy “Fools”
Reserved seats at $21 for the Tellico Community Players Neil Simon comedy Fools are on sale on the Players 
website - www.TellicoCommunityPlayhouse.org (click on tickets to purchase.) Performance dates are Thursday - 
Sunday May 3-6. All shows begin at 7:30 p.m., except for the matinee on Sunday, May 6, which begins at 1:30 p.m. 

Fools is a comedic fable about an idyllic Russian hamlet in the late 1800s. It features Leon Tolchinsky a young 
teacher who has landed a job in the town, only to discover that the place has been cursed for 200 years by chronic 
stupidity. He finds people sweeping dust from the stoops back inside their houses and milking cows upside down 
to get more cream. Leon’s job is to break the curse, but nobody tells him that if he stays over 24 hours and fails 
to break the curse, he too will become stupid. He falls in love with a girl so stupid that she only recently learned 
how to sit down. The play is directed by Patrick McCray, the director of dramatic arts and cinema studies at Webb 
School of Knoxville. It’s the first time that the Players have used an outside director for a production. Three of 
McCray’s students – Gwyneth Doppelt, Ben Hatmaker and Jake Yount have major roles in the cast of Fools. Lyn 
Cozadd is assistant director; Len Willis is producer.
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Below, you will find information about upcoming events at the Public Library of Tellico Village. If you are 
interested in learning more about upcoming events at the Library, contact them directly at 865-458-5199.

May 2 - 10a.m.-11a.m.: the Tellico Village Dulcimer Players will be at the Public Library at Tellico Village to 
discuss the history of their instruments and play some music. Call the Library at 865-458-5199 to reserve a 
seat. There is no charge for this program.

May 4 - 10a.m.-noon: First Friday Meet the Author Series for May is Tellico Village resident, Richard (Dick) 
Cross. He will be discussing the latest declassified information from the CIA on the assassination of John 
F. Kennedy. Following his presentation, he will be selling and signing his books. There is no charge for this 
program. However, please call the Public Library at Tellico Village, 865-458-5199, to reserve your place in the 
Conference Room.

The Public Library of Tellico Village Friends are sponsoring the 2nd Annual Ladies Golf Outing in Memory 
of Bob Baldani on Saturday, May 19, 2018. Tanasi Golf Course - 9 holes; 9 a.m. Scramble. $45 Members of 
Friends & $50 Non-Members of Friends (does not include golf course fees). Continental breakfast at Tanasi-8 
a.m.. Lunch & fashion show at Library Courtyard. Two flights/two prizes per flight. Those interested in 
participating should sign up as soon as possible as entries are limited to 100 golfers. Team captain to submit 
one check per team payable to  “FOTVL”. Contact Evelyn Edwards at 865-250-6130 or evelynedwards285@
gmail.com for more information.

library corner

TELLICO VILLAGE FIRE DEPARTMENT FUNDRAISER
Saturday, May 5, 2018 will mark the 10th Anniversary of the “Villagers Supporting Fire and Rescue” annual Fire 
Department Fundraiser.

Come join your friends and neighbors from 11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. at the Fire Station (210 Chota rd.) and help kick 
off the 2018 fundraising campaign. Our volunteers will be there to greet you with a friendly smile and a warm 
handshake to thank you for your support. 

Check out the equipment displays/demonstrations and pick up some safety information and tips. Spend some 
time getting to know the volunteers and what they do to protect your life and property. There will also be a lunch 
and refreshments available as a way of saying “thank you” for your support.  

Last year, over 700 residents attended our Open House Fundraiser and just over 50% of the Village Households 
contributed to the support of the Fire Department operations. This year, we are shooting for 100% support 
from Village households. Why wouldn’t you financially support our volunteers and the services they provide? You 
may not have used their services yet, but it’s almost a given you will need them someday. The Fire Department 
relies on the support of the Village Residents for over 50% of its funding. They can’t continue to provide the 
outstanding services we now enjoy without your continued support. So please come out and meet the men and 
women who give their time and energy freely to protect your life and property. 
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TELLICO VILLAGE FIRE DEPARTMENT FUNDRAISER

shred day
You are invited to bring up to five boxes of documents to be securely and professionally shredded. This Shred Day 
will take place on Friday, May 11th from 2-4p.m. at the Tugaloo Pavilion. This is a free event and open to the public. 
It is sponsored by the Kiwanis Club and Prosperity Partners. For more information, call 865-690-0049.

HOA will hold a Welcome Orientation for new villagers on Thursday, May 31st at the Yacht Club from 6:30 – 8:00 
pm on the Third Level.  Learn about our community and our key organizations.  For more information visit:
www.hoatv.org

hoa welcome orientation

hoa general meeting
The HomeOwners Association of Tellico Village provides multiple opportunities for members to Be Engaged - Be 
Informed and Be Heard about topics affecting our community.  

The HOA General meeting on Thursday, May 17th 4-6 PM at Tellico Village Community Church will continue our focus 
on the elections and issues that impact us.  We’ll start off with an update from the POA Marketing team on their 
“Shop Tellico Village” initiative and new Tellico Village Business Alliance.  

The May 17th meeting will be the third Town Hall Political Forum, featuring candidates running for the offices of 
•	 TN Senate 5th district (includes Loudon county)
•	 TN Senate 9th district (includes Monroe district)
•	 TN House of Representatives – 21st district (includes both Loudon & Monroe counties)

Remember!  2018 is a big election year including:  
•	 Loudon & Monroe county primaries - May 1st
•	 Loudon & Monroe county general elections, as well as State and Federal primaries - August 2nd
•	 State and Federal general elections -November 6th 
Join us on Thursday May 17th 4-6 PM at Tellico Village Community Church for our General Meeting.  And save the 
date of Thursday June 28th to again Be Engaged – Be Informed and Be Heard with a political forum of candidates 
running for the Federal offices that represent Tellico Village. Any Tellico Village property owner is welcome. For more 
information, contact Ellen Fox at ellendfox@gmail.com

20th annual spring art show
Members of the Art Guild of Tellico Village will exhibit a new art collection May 11 to May 13 at the Tellico 
Village Community Church Life Center, located at 130 Chota Center in Loudon, TN.  Visitors will be treated to 
a wide variety of new original works, celebrating the artistic diversity of both emerging and established guild 
members.   Both two-dimensional and three-dimensional artwork will be on display—from painting, drawing and 
photography to sculpture, jewelry, pottery and fabric art.

Carl Gombert, PhD, a professor of art at Maryville College, will be juror for the show.  In addition, all attendees 
are invited to vote for their three favorite pieces of artwork, and the “People’s Choice” awards will be presented 
on Sunday afternoon. The public is invited to the opening reception on Friday, May 11, 5-8 p.m.  Refreshments 
and live music enhance the evening, while guests have the opportunity to interact with the artists.  The exhibit 
continues on Saturday, May 12, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. and Sunday, May 13, 8 a.m. – 2 p.m.   There is no charge to attend 
the opening reception or the exhibition. 
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coming up at tellico village university...
Complete course descriptions are found on the TVU website. You can register now for these TVU classes at
www.tvuniversity.org 

BANKING TECHNOLOGY LUNCH AND LEARN
May 7, 10:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m., Chota Rec Center Room D

Our bankers from Regions Bank will be here to help us use banking technology as a safe convenience, and to use 
sound practices to prevent identity theft.

10:00 – 11:00 First Hour: 10 Ways To Simplify Your Life Using Banking Technology 
11:30 – 12:30 Second Hour: Protect Yourself from Identity Theft  

The program is free, but a fee of $5 for the lunch must be PREPAID at the Welcome Center. Registration is required 
on the webslte. If you need to cancel, please do so within 3 days of the class so that we do not order a lunch for 
you. You are able to pick up your check at the Welcome Center up to 3 days prior to the class.

RECONSTRUCTION AFTER THE CIVIL WAR
May 8, 1:00 - 3:00 p.m., Chota Rec Room A

A fascinating time in American History taught by an expert college history professor.  What can we learn from our 
history that helps us live in the present? Things you did not know…

Reconstruction in America meant two things: an era following the Civil War, and a process through which the 
American people redefined basic principles of freedom, equality and justice in the wake of the Civil War and 
emancipation. This class will explore the complex period after the Civil War concluded, including the political, 
Constitutional, economic and social crises that enveloped the South and the nation. Dr. Astor will also address the 
multiple factors that influenced the course of Reconstruction and its long-term implications up to the present day.
 Aaron Astor, Ph.D., is Associate Professor of History at Maryville College in Maryville, Tennessee. He has written 
numerous articles, conference papers and book chapters on the Civil War era, focusing especially on the Upper 
and Border South. He is the author of the recently released Rebels on the Border: Civil War, Emancipation and the 
Reconstruction of Kentucky and Missouri, 1860-1872 which examines the transformation of grassroots black and 
white politics in the Border South. Tuition for this class is $5 payable to TVPOA at the class.

SocialMedia4Seniors Class Schedule at TVU
SocialMedia4Seniors is now affiliated with TVU as our computer application training provider. Registration is directly 
through SM4S; the link to their website for each course is found with the course description and requirements at 
the TVU website: www.tvuniversity.org

Payment to SM4S is made at the time of registration. Participants have expressed their appreciation for the very 
small classes as they get individual attention they need.

Classes are filling; register now if you are able to attend. Complete descriptions and requirements for these 
remaining classes are found on the TVU website:

Apple Basics – May 10th & 11th 10-12 at the Welcome Center.
Android Basics – May 10th & 11th 12:30-2:30 at the Welcome Center.
Facebook Advanced – May 14th, 8:30-10:30 at Chota Rec Center.
Music on Your Mobile Device – May 14th, 10:45-12:45 at Chota Rec Center.
Facebook 101 – May 15th, 8:30-10:30 at Chota Rec Center.
Facebook 101. May 17 10-12 at the Welcome Center.   
Apple Basics. 10-12. June 28 & 29 at the Welcome Center.   
Android Basics. 12:30-2:30. June 28 & 29 at the Welcome Center.   
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lake day 2018
The 2nd Annual Lake Day will be held at the Yacht Club on Friday, June 1st from 11-2. Several vendors will be on 
hand to get your summer off to a great start. We will have several boat vendors, as well as boat repair and canvas 
restoration. The Yacht Club will be grilling and there will be tasty frozen treats available for purchase as well. J Luke 
will be performing on the boardwalk. The event is free and there will be a free shuttle that runs from the Tellico 
Village Community Church to the Yacht Club and Beach Pavilion. Uncle Lems and Riversports will be doing demos 
at Tugaloo Beach. Hope to see you there!
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GET READY TO TEE IT UP FOR A GREAT CAUSE
On Saturday, May 12th the TV Lions will once again conduct their annual Golf-for-Sight Outing at the Toqua Golf 
Course. This is the premier fundraising event held by the TV Lions and it goes far in enabling the club to carry out 
its mission of “We Serve”. 100% of the funds raised support the myriad of vision-related activities conducted by the 
club in Loudon County. The funds also support annual donations to a number of service organizations in Loudon 
County and the greater East Tennessee region. 

The event is an 18-hole, best ball scramble with all male, all female or mixed foursomes. Prizes are awarded to 
the low net team in each category, as well as for the longest and most accurate drives and closest to the pin for 
both men and women. There is also a chance to win a car for a hole-in-one. Participants can also get assistance in 
their play by purchasing “mulligans” or by “hiring a pro” to help navigate one of the holes. Each participant will also 
receive coffee, a continental breakfast, lunch, range balls, and a goody bag of neat gifts. 

Fees are $45 plus cart and greens fees for village property owners or $85 for non-property owners. Entry forms 
are available at all the TV Pro Shops. Completed forms with a check for all foursome fees payable to the TV Lions, 
should be sent to Howard Higby at 107 Tuhdegwa Way, Loudon, TN 37774. Questions about the event should be 
directed to Howard at (865) 458-9356 or via e-mail to h-m-bowl@charter.net 

The rain date for the event is Saturday, May 19 at the same location.Funds are raised during the event from 
participant fees as well as by the purchase of sponsorships by local businesses. The sponsorships can be 
purchased by amounts from $100, friend level, $200, bronze, $300, silver, $500 gold and $1000, Corporate. 

Sponsors at all levels are recognized by their business names being posted on signs displayed at the event and 
by having their sponsorship noted in flyers distributed to all villagers, encouraging their use of these businesses. 
For silver level and above, firm signage is placed on one hole. Gold and Corporate sponsors are featured on 
information placard used at all Lions events. Corporate sponsors are also allowed free entry for one foursome into 
the event. 

The projects supported by the funds raised include vision screening in all educational institutions in the county, 
diabetes screening at Good Samaritan Center and a free eye examination and eyeglass program for needy county 
resident. This program alone required over $15,000 last year to provide glasses to 140 residents. Donations are 
also made to the TV Library, TVVFD, Second Harvest, and the Lions Eye bank, Blind Industries and the Eye Center 
at Vanderbilt University as well as a number of other similar organizations. Round up your foursome and join the 
Lions for this fun event that supports your fellow residents doing great work in our community!

upcoming art guild events 
Below are some important upcoming events for the Art Guild of Tellico Village: 

Realistic Oil Painting Workshop
Art Instructor - Laurie Szilvagyi

May 3, 4, 5 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m., Chota Recreation Center - Room A
For more information see www.tellicoartguild.org or contact vermeerschci@gmail.com

20th Annual Spring Art Show
presented by the Art Guild of Tellico Village

May 11 5 to 8 p.m.
May 12 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.
May 13 8 a.m. to 2 p.m.

Tellico Village Community Church - Free admission

Creating Dramatic Landscapes in Watercolor
Art Instructor - Kate Aubrey

June 7, 8, 9 from 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Chota Recreation Center - Room A
For more information see www.tellicoartguild.org or contact vermeerschci@gmail.com



09

Below are some important upcoming events for the Art Guild of Tellico Village: 

Realistic Oil Painting Workshop
Art Instructor - Laurie Szilvagyi

May 3, 4, 5 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m., Chota Recreation Center - Room A
For more information see www.tellicoartguild.org or contact vermeerschci@gmail.com

20th Annual Spring Art Show
presented by the Art Guild of Tellico Village

May 11 5 to 8 p.m.
May 12 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.
May 13 8 a.m. to 2 p.m.

Tellico Village Community Church - Free admission

Creating Dramatic Landscapes in Watercolor
Art Instructor - Kate Aubrey

June 7, 8, 9 from 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Chota Recreation Center - Room A
For more information see www.tellicoartguild.org or contact vermeerschci@gmail.com



10



11



12

pet of the week: meet Shanda! 
A cats true purrsonality may not show through immediately in the shelter environment - Shanda is one of those cats. 
She’s a two year old Calico who thinks of her condo as a “safe place” and may struggle a bit when removed from 
it. That, by no means does NOT mean she won’t be a sweet, loving lap cat. It means she may be uncomfortable or 
scared. Pet her while she is still in her condo and let her get used to you for a few moments before you pick her up. 
Once you get her home and she feels secure she will blossom.

Shanda was initially thought to be a potential barn or farm cat. Our Cat Enrichment Team has been working on her 
socialization skills daily and she is now considered adoptable as an Indoor Only cat for a one pet household. She is a 
“work in progress” and is getting better every day. With a balanced approach of effort and patience, you can establish 
a bond with your cat that’s based on mutual respect and love. Do you have the heart to work with her to help her 
become your best friend? It won’t take long, it will take trust…Shanda doesn't volunteer to leave her condo, but she 
snuggles into your arms and sometimes buries her eyes in the crook of your elbow. She needs more socializing to 
keep her from hiding forever, but she will definitely come around and is progressing more quickly to a pet. Shanda 
has excellent litter box manners. Please read the article on our website about working with “Frightened Cats” Click on 
Pets, then Helpful Hints and then “Confinement-Frightened Cats”…This process works!

All animals adopted are spayed or neutered, have age appropriate vaccinations and testing, and are microchipped 
with registration. Cats are litter box trained. $40 adoption fee over 2 years old, $50 under 2 years.
 
SNAP (Spay Neuter Assistance for Pets) offers free vouchers to qualifying families for a spay or neuter procedure at 
participating local veterinarians. The next voucher session will be held Saturday, May 5th, at the Vonore Community 
Center (above the library), 10-11am. Vouchers are available to qualified Monroe County residents. If you are in another 
county, you can visit this webpage to find options close to you: spaytennessee.org PPAW in Greenback also offers 
low-cost altering at their clinic for anyone who does not meet the voucher income or county qualifications. Take 
advantage of these no or low-cost opportunities available to EVERYONE. Be part of the solution!
 
The Monroe County Animal Shelter is at 170 Kefauver Lane in Madisonville (behind Wal-Mart) and is open 
Tuesday-Friday 11-4:30, Saturdays 11-2. The shelter is closed Sunday and Monday. Check out all available pets at 
monroecountyfriendsofanimals.org 
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